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Dear parents/ carers 

I start today with a thank you to 
you all.  Thank you for your gener-
osity for the YMCA food bank.  In 
these difficult times, many people 
are needing their help.  School’s 
donations required 18 very full car-
rier bags and 4 very large boxes. 

 

 

If you need support, please 
do speak to me or someone 
at school and we will do 
what we can to help. 

This week we are sending 
out the newsletter in a variety of 
ways. 

By Seesaw (Years 1-6) 

By Tapestry (Reception) 

By e mail through ParentPay 
(everyone) 

We will—in the future—be looking 
to only use e mail direct to you, ra-

ther than through the apps.  This is be-
cause it can be sent once to everyone. 

If you have not signed up to Parentpay—
or don’t receive the e mail—please get in 
touch with the office.  We will always text 
to say the newsletter is out—and put it 
onto the school website. 

Please make sure you keep the school up 
to date with your current 
contact details. 

 

Best wishes 

Graham Lobb 

Headteacher 

 

 

            

  

 



 

Coming up in October: 

Wednesday 5th: Individual photos day 

Wednesday 5th: Small group of Year 5 and 6 children to St Georges 

Park 

Thursday 6th: Poetry Celebration Assembly (National Poetry Day) 

Monday 10th: Year 2 trip to Sinai Park House 

Tuesday 11th: Year 3 Creative Workshop 

Thursday 13th: 5AH Class Assembly 9:15am parents welcome 

Wednesday 19th: PE Day (all of KS2) - please wear PE kits 

Thursday 20th: 4RN Class Assembly 9:15am parents welcome 

Thursday 20th: PE Day (EYFS and KS1) - please wear PE kits 

Thursday 20th: PTFA Halloween Disco (details to follow) 

Friday 21st:  INSET Day—school closed to children 

Friday 21st: Sunday 30th: Half term holiday 

 

Defibrillator 

We hope no-one ever needs to use this 

but….. 

We now have a defibrillator for the local 

community to use—if they ever needed 

to—on the outside of the Vancouver Drive 

gates. 

The instructions to 

get this opened 

are on the front of 

the box—if need-

ed, the code to 

open is given via 

999/ 101. 

Please tell your 

friends and neigh-

bours. 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=ZJ90s5IxpE6Ulo-jVzuYM3fNyhx6EhNLjdwz9Ive3f1URVdGVkdNUDhXREVMR0ZMVVFXUEdIWkJPQy4u

